BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES

Tuesday, October 18, 2005, Swampscott, MA 01907
A meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held at the Swampscott Town Hall in the Douglas F. Allen Meeting Room on Tuesday, October 18, 2005. Chairman, Reid J. Cassidy, opened the meeting at 7:30p.m.
Attendance: Chairman, Reid J. Cassidy. Vice Chairman Marc R. Paster, Selectmen Charles D. Baker, William R. Hyde, Sr, and Town Administrator, Andrew W. Maylor.
 Open Discussion:
 The Following items were discussed:
· Dr. Lawrence Block / Environmental Toxins/ Town wide spraying for mosquitoes.
· Phillips Park Study Committee updated the Board.
· Dr. Bryan Cousins/ Swampscott Rotary/ 4th of July Committee.

Appointment:
Upon the recommendation of the Town Administrator, the Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to appoint Peter McNerney to Recreation Commission seconded by Selectman Hyde.
 Votes of the Board:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to approve invoice for Kopelman and Paige, P.C.  seconded by Selectman Hyde.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to approve invoice for Bernstein & Miller, P.A. seconded by Selectman Hyde.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to approve renewal of over hanging sign permit for Cindy’s Superette, 653 Humphrey Street, seconded by Selectman Baker.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Hyde for adoption of parking violation # 13 for $25.00b regarding snow fines seconded by Selectman Paster.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to approve Bond Anticipation Note seconded by Selectman Baker. ( see attached motion).
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Baker to approve Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator’s performance review seconded by Selectman Hyde.
TOWN ADMINITSRATOR REPORT:
Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator spoke on the following items:

· MSBA/ Progress Payments

SELECTMEN’S TIME:
Selectman Baker spoke on the pleasure he has experienced with working with Andrew Maylor, Town Administrator and congratulated him on his performance review.
Selectman Paster spoke on the Blue Star Flag which will be discussed at a future meeting. Congratulations were given to Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator on his performance review.
Selectman Hyde positively commented on Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator leadership role and on his ability of reaching his goals and has enjoyed working with him.
Selectman Cassidy congratulated Andrew W.  Maylor, Town Administrator on his performance review.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Baker to adjourn meeting at 9:15p.m. seconded by Selectman Paster.
Attest:

Maureen Gilhooley

Administrative Assistant 

